
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Small Animal Department 

Terms & Conditions 

 

The small animal department has seven vets working within the practice; Mr Cesar Sastre, Mr David 

Harding, Mrs Ruth Crossman, Mr Jaime Mayol, Miss Sam Butler, Mr Andrew Hamilton, Miss Cherry 

Smith and Mr David Sheen. 

The practice offers clients several facilities including dentistry, ultrasound, x-rays, in-house 

laboratory and a wide range of therapies including acupuncture and chemotherapy. 

We have a dedicated team of nurses who assist us with the operations, admit and discharge animals, 

provide dental post-operative checks, discuss dietary needs and indeed help in many other ways.  

Deborah Holland is our head nurse, Mandy Walters, Naomi Gough, Ash Moors and Leanne 

Stephenson-Horne are our qualified veterinary nurses and Sophie Babbs, Carly Tempany,  Leanne 

Garrett and Nicole Ward are our trainee veterinary nurses. 

Denise Ellis, Mandy Hann, Vicky Sharman, Chloe Walters, Sim Sansford and Kevin Walters are our 

receptionists and are happy to arrange appointments, discuss passports, insurances etc and will be 

happy to help you in any way they can.  So please do not hesitate to contact them. 

Surgery Appointment Times: 

Mon to Fri   9.00 – 12.30 pm 

        2.00 –   6.15 pm 

Tues, Wed & Thurs   2.00 –   7.15 pm 

Sat    9.00 – 3 pm 

Payment is required at the time of the consultation or medical procedure. 

We offer a 365 day, 24 hour emergency service for your animals, which is provided by ourselves and 

not a deputising service. Outside normal surgery hours, you can contact us on the usual telephone 

number: 

01258 452626 

 



 

We advise our clients to take out insurance for those unexpected veterinary fees but would remind 

you that the contract is between the client and veterinary surgeon and is not dependent upon any 

claim being accepted by, or paid by, the insurance company and we expect payment within the 

normal timescale. 

We do have a leaflet available at the practice, outlining points you should be aware of before 

purchasing insurance for your pet. 

 

Prescription only medicines are, for legal reasons, not available without prior examination of your 

animal.  However we will provide repeat prescriptions for certain ongoing conditions for a maximum 

of 6 months.  Thereafter the regulations require us to re-examine your animal before providing 

further repeat prescriptions. 

 

To make it more efficient, for both ourselves and you, when ordering foods or drugs please order at 

least 48 hours in advance. 

 

We hope that you are satisfied with the efficiency and quality of our service; if however you are not, 

please refer promptly to the veterinary surgeon concerned, or to our Practice Manager Mrs 

Caroline Raven. 

Any account queries should be notified as soon as possible. 

 

As we send out many booster reminders each month, it would help us tremendously if you could 

make your appointment at least 1 week in advance. 

 

We look forward to providing you with a dedicated, professional and friendly veterinary service that 

will maximise the health of your animal. 

 


